CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING
9-9-20
Virtually present:  Pam Meek, Ron Easton, Sara Meyers, Pastor Bill George, Jim McDonald, Joyce Cutbirth, and Nancy Cramer.

The meeting started at 6:40 pm.

Devotion
Acts chapter 6 vs 1-7 were discussed.  Prayer was given by Pr. Bill.
Treasurer's Report
Written reports were emailed by Doug.  We are still holding steady.  The deficit this month ($268) was mostly due to the recent check order of $220.  Memorial money is available and could be used to assist Katie Melton in the renovation of the youth room.  She has raised most of the money already but may need some assistance ($100-200) later.
The tax return issue through 2019 has been resolved.  The 2020 quarterly returns are being worked now.

Doug and Tammy Neeb plan to move to NC by early 2022 or sooner.  We need to find someone to take over the treasurer’s duties.

Minutes
August minutes were approved.  Motion made by Nancy and seconded by Jim. Motion carried.
Pastor's Report

Written report.
How have we attracted visitors in the past?  How can we do it now and in the future with new methods?  There was a gain in new members after the permanent church building was purchased.  There was another surge of members when Abiding Savior closed.  What was it about All Saints that made people come and stay?  Friendliness, acceptance, sense of calm and peace, and comfort were two big factors.  Why aren’t we growing now?  Some won’t attend due to the change when Pr. Bray left.  Others won’t attend if there is no permanent (FT or PT) minister.  What difference would a FT pastor make to this process?
President's Report
Written report.  
Transition Team

They are evaluating data in the context of All Saints ministry.  They hope to present them to the congregation in October.  What is God leading us to do?  You must have programs, but you also must have people that will work on the projects or it is all for naught.  It does no good to have great plans but no one to bring them to fruition.  There must be a balance of programs for different ages.  We must consider these questions to discern our future.
Worship & Music
Sara will set up communion for the 9/20 service.  Pr Bill and Jean will work on the bulletin using the same format at the June service.  David Fast will provide 3 pieces of recorded music for the service:  prelude, communion, and postlude.  Ron E will have an online and in person reader for that day (could be the same person).
We have cancelled the bulletin covers and Celebrate inserts for the 4th quarter this year.

David Fast will be reminded to send at least one hymn of piece of music to Ron E for posting online.

Learning

Jim and Pastor will meet to discuss new materials for 2nd year Confirmation.  Jim will work with the families to decide if they want online or in person classes.
Witness
Ron continues to work on getting the online services posted.  All services will be posted once it is fixed.
The updated version of Blue Springs Fall Funfest will be held between 11 am-8 pm on 9/18-9/19.  There are specific locations around the city with 2-3 vendors per location to stay within the limitations for COVID (100 people per location).
Some Blue Springs businesses are deciding if they want to maintain a brick and mortar presence or online only.

Ron is a member of the Legislature Affairs task force.  It deals with city government affairs and how that will impact organizations.

Stewardship
Nancy is planning activities for the annual Stewardship drive in October.  It is not expected that we will be meeting in person so they will be virtual or through the mail. She and Ron E will work on a virtual auction that could be tied to the Chamber for greater exposure.  Proceeds will go to victims of the recent hurricanes or Lutheran World Relief.
Community Life
No report.
Property

Paul Blixrud continues to do a great job mowing the church lot.  Phil Gross takes care of the buildings.  The building was sprayed for ants.
Old Business
We have not had anyone willing to accept the second open position on council.  We will move forward with 5 members on the church council.
The congregational meeting will be after the outdoor worship on Sunday, 9/20/20, with a rain date of 9/27/20.  Pam will work with Jean on getting the committee reports ready for the congregational meeting.  Anyone that hasn’t turned in a report can still send it to the office.  Annual reports will be emailed and posted on the website to lower the number of printed copies and to give members time to review them before the meeting.  the agenda will include the following:  council election/thank you for outgoing members, committee reports, a brief overview by the Transition Team (here is what we have been doing and when we expect to present the findings), and approval of the Nov 2019 congregational meeting minutes.
Katie Melton will present a report about her project.  There may be tours of the room with 1-2 people at a time.  She is working with Ron E to create a virtual tour of the youth room that can be posted online.
New Business
Coffee with Council on 9/27 will be at 11 am via Zoom.

The Lord’s Prayer was recited.

Meeting be adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted
Sara Meyers

Council Secretary
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